State *

Within Month To Act

A 3,000-bed mental hospital will be built in the South Beach-Occan Breeze area by the State Department of Mental Hygiene.

This was indicated yesterday by state officials at the second in a series of meetings with city and borough officials in Manhattan, who made it clear that only approval by the governor is needed to make the project official. Governor Harriman is expected to make an announcement to this effect within a month.

According to Borough President Maniscato, the state officials have tentatively selected a 200-acre site for the hospital. So per cent of it made up of marshy wastes which would be realmed by horraule if fill—sand pumped from the termined, the exact boundaries of the site have not been finally determined, the exact boundary would from ton the new Seasider, boulevard, extending from tento 15 blocks along that roadway, between Seaview avenue Ocean Breze, and Xenia streets would be a pense of the state administration to serve as principal approaches to the hospital from Hjain boulevard. There would be no local assessments for this work or for the widening, grading and paving of any of the peripheral streets of the site, all of which would be undertaken by the state.

The site would extend from Seaside boulevard to within two or three blocks of Hjain boulevard on the west. The

Advance, July 14, 1956